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主禮嘉賓教育局副秘書長蘇婉儀女士（前排左五）、本院主席兼名譽校監鄧明慧女士（前排左六）、
董事局成員、行政總監蘇祐安先生（前排左一），以及其他嘉賓手持由學生致送的畫作合照。
Group photo of officiating guest Ms. SO Yuen Yi, Louise (front row, left 5), Deputy Secretary for Education, 
Ms. TANG Ming Wai, Mandy (front row, left 6), the Chairman cum Honorary School Supervisor, 
Board Members, Mr. SU Yau On, Albert (front row, left 1), Chief Executive, and other guests, all holding 
a piece of students’ artworks given to them as a memento

本院一直心繫國家發展，為讓屬校學生從多角度加深了解中華文化，本院月內

舉辦「心繫家國」慶祝香港回歸祖國 27 周年暨聯校國民教育活動匯演。該活動

為「心繫家國」系列的壓軸活動，很榮幸獲署理政務司司長卓永興GBS太平

紳士及教育局副秘書長杜永恒太平紳士為活動主禮，慶祝香港回歸祖國27周年

並展示本年度豐碩的學習成果。本院亦舉辦東華三院中學聯校升旗禮及步操

表演，以提升學生的國民身份認同。

在推展社會服務方面，本院亦不遺餘力，多方面支援基層家庭。房屋局本月

為「元朗攸壆路」首個簡約公屋項目批出營運及管理服務合約，由領先管理

有限公司與本院聯營。我與華潤隆地有限公司董事長張偉先生從房屋局局長

何永賢太平紳士手上接過合約，期望項目可支援居民提升生活質素，為有需要

人士提供社區服務。此外，由本院營運的土瓜灣社區客廳於7月1日正式啟用，

冀為劏房居民提供便利的生活起居設施，並加強其對社區的歸屬感。早前勞工

及福利局局長孫玉菡太平紳士、勞工及福利局常任秘書長劉焱太平紳士，與

社會福利署署長李佩詩太平紳士到訪土瓜灣社區客廳，場地贊助華潤隆地有限

公司董事長張偉先生及副總經理周明先生亦有到場，一眾嘉賓參觀了切合基層

家庭需要的各項生活設施。

我與各董事局成員亦繼續馬不停蹄地巡視屬下多個服務單位，參與了多個會議

及活動，積極連繫各持份者。本月，立法會與6間慈善機構董事局舉行周年

茶聚，我和董事局成員榮幸獲邀出席，與立法會主席梁君彥大紫荊勳賢GBS

太平紳士，以及一眾立法會議員就各項社會民生議題積極交流，獲益匪淺。

此外，本院亦一向重視家校合作，今年度舉辦的「360星級家長課程」共有

3,625個家庭參與，連續兩年獲100%參與率。我們很榮幸邀請到教育局副局長

施俊輝太平紳士及家庭與學校合作事宜委員會委員、立法會議員鄧飛先生MH

擔任課程畢業禮暨頒獎典禮的主禮嘉賓，鼓勵家長積極參與年幼子女的成長

過程，助他們建立正確價值觀。

月內，本院屬下萬國、鑽石山及寰宇殯儀館亦於「50+博覽2024」參展，攤位

設有互動遊戲及最新的殯儀資訊講座，讓大家認識更多本院的殯儀服務，並

十分感謝食物環境衞生署副署長羅建偉先生及助理署長何婉雯女士於展覽開幕

當日蒞臨本院攤位參觀。此外，本院「圓滿人生服務」亦於東蒲舉辦「人生

彩蛋」社區生死教育展覽，展覽開幕當日更邀得社會福利署助理署長(安老服務)

甄麗明女士蒞臨主禮。展覽透過有趣又富資訊的裝置，輕鬆地啟發老、中、青

三代思考生命的價值和意義，以坦然及正面的態度面對人生不同階段。

貫徹「全人教育」的宗旨，本院趁暑假為屬校學生舉辦了不同的交流學習

活動，鼓勵同學們增廣見聞。在香港遼寧社團總會和遼寧省實驗學校的大力

支持下，本院過去8年累計組織了1,000名香港學生到遼寧交流，今年首次有

40名遼寧學生回訪香港，進一步促進了兩地學生的互動，也讓學生認識到兩地

的發展優勢和機遇。

本院致力凝聚社會力量，積極連繫各界以籌募更多善款，惠及更多受眾。

月內，我們舉辦了「愛心滿東華」免費醫療服務捐助計劃暨慈善晚會啟動禮，

為此項年度大型籌款活動掀開序幕，壓軸的慈善晚會將於9月7日舉行，期望

各界善長踴躍支持。最後，我再次呼籲大家踴躍支持一年一度的東華三院

賣旗日。於8月28日（星期三）早上，希望大家買旗支持本院，攜手共襄善舉，

到時見！

東華三院鄧明慧主席

TWGHs has always attached great importance to its contribution to national development. During the month, 

TWGHs organised the “Love Our Home, Treasure Our Country” Celebration of 27th Anniversary of Hong Kong’s 

Return to the Motherland and Joint School National Education Activities Gala, so that students of our affiliated 

schools could learn more about Chinese culture from different perspectives. The event was the grand finale of the 

“Love Our Home, Treasure Our Country” series. It was an honour to have the Hon. CHEUK Wing Hing, GBS, JP, 

Acting Chief Secretary for Administration, and Mr. TO Wing Hang, Edward, JP, Deputy Secretary for Education, to 

officiate at the event, with a view to celebrating the 27th anniversary of Hong Kong’s return while showcasing the 

learning achievements of the year. The Group also held the TWGHs Joint Secondary Schools Flag Raising 

Ceremony cum Drill Performance, so as to enhance our students’ national identity.

We spared no effort in promoting social services by supporting the grassroots families in different areas. This 

month, the Housing Bureau granted a contract for the operation and management of the first Light Public Housing 

project on Yau Pok Road in Yuen Long, a joint venture between the Pioneer Management Limited and TWGHs. 

Mr. ZHANG Wei, Chairman of CR Longdation, and I received the contract from the Hon. Winnie HO, JP, Secretary 

for Housing, as we all looked forward to improving the residents’ quality of life while providing community services 

for those in need. Under the operation of TWGHs, To Kwa Wan Community Living Room was officially opened on 

1 July to provide residents of subdivided units with convenient living facilities while enhancing their sense of 

belonging to the community. The Hon. SUN Yuk Han, Chris, JP, Secretary for Labour and Welfare, Ms. LAU Yim, 

Alice, JP, Permanent Secretary for Labour and Welfare, and Miss LEE Pui Sze, Charmaine, JP, Director of Social 

Welfare, visited To Kwa Wan Community Living Room earlier. Mr. ZHANG Wei and Mr. ZHOU Ming, Chairman and 

Deputy General Manager of CR Longdation, also attended the event as venue sponsor. The guests were also 

invited to inspect various facilities that cater to the needs of the grassroots families.

Board Members and I also continued to visit our service units, participate in meetings and activities, and interact 

with various stakeholders. This month, the Legislative Council held the Annual Tea Reception with the boards of 

6 charitable organisations. Board Members and I were honoured to be invited to attend the event. There we had 

fruitful exchanges of views with the Hon. LEUNG Kwan Yuen, Andrew, GBM, GBS, JP, President of the Legislative 

Council, and other LegCo members on various social and livelihood issues.

At TWGHs, home-school cooperation remains our top priority. This year, we organised the “360 Parent Education 

Programme”, which was joined by 3,625 families, representing a 100% participation rate, for the second year in 

a row. We were honoured to have Mr. SZE Chun Fai, Jeff, JP, Under Secretary for Education, and the Hon. TANG 

Fei, MH, member of the Committee on Home-School Co-operation and member of the Legislative Council, to be 

officiating guests at the graduation cum award presentation ceremony of the Programme. Parents were 

encouraged to play an active role in their children’s growth, so that their beloved could develop proper values.

During the month, the International Funeral Parlour, Diamond Hill Funeral Parlour and Global Funeral Parlour 

under TWGHs also participated in “50+ Expo 2024”. Interactive games and talks on latest funeral information 

were held at the booth, so that people could get a better picture of our funeral services. Meanwhile, we are 

grateful to Mr. LAW Kin Wai, Deputy Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene, and Ms. HO Yuen Man, 

Jacqueline, Assistant Director of Food and Environmental Hygiene, for visiting our booth on the opening day of 

the exhibition. Besides, the “Endless Care Services” of the Group organised the “Laugh It Off” Journey of 

Life Exploration Community Exhibition at TungPo. The opening day of the exhibition was officiated by 

Ms. YAN Lai Ming, Jenny, Assistant Director (Elderly) of the Social Welfare Department. Through interesting and 

informative installations, the exhibition inspired the elderly, middle-aged and young people to think about the 

value and meaning of life in a relaxing way, so that they could face different stages of life with an open and 

positive attitude.

Adhering to the principle of “all-round development”, TWGHs organised various exchange learning activities for 

our students during the summer holiday, with a view to encouraging them to broaden their horizons. With the 

support of Hong Kong Federation of Liaoning Associations and Liaoning Province Shiyan High School, TWGHs 

conducted exchange programmes for 1,000 Hong Kong students in the past 8 years. This year, 40 students from 

Liaoning visited Hong Kong for the first time, further promoting the interaction between students of Liaoning and 

Hong Kong, as they learnt about the edges and opportunities in the development of the two cities.

Dedicated to bringing the community together, TWGHs has been reaching out to different sectors to raise more 

funds for the benefit of more people in need. During the month, we organised a Kick-off Ceremony for the TWGHs 

Free Medical Services Donation Scheme cum Charity Dinner Show to kick off this signature annual fund-raising 

event. We look forward to your support to this meaningful event, which will be held on 7 September. Last but not 

least, I would like to appeal to you again to support the annual TWGHs Flag Day. On the morning of 28 August 

(Wednesday), please do support TWGHs by buying a flag, and join us for a good cause. See you then!

TANG Ming Wai, Mandy, Chairman 

Tung Wah Group of Hospitals

CHAIRMAN’S 
MESSAGE

主席感言

8.7服務焦點
SERVICE FOCUS

東華三院群芳啟智學校35周年校慶典禮
35th Anniversary Celebration Ceremony of 
TWGHs Kwan Fong Kai Chi School
學校一直鼓勵師生和家長共同努力，促進校園和諧與幸福感，以弘揚感恩之道，回饋社群。

The School has always encouraged teachers, students and parents to work together in promoting 

harmony and a sense of well-being on campus, advocating for the virtue of gratitude and 

contributing to the community.


